
 

 
 

  
 

    

 

 

  

    
     

 

    

  
           

  

 
  

 

 
   

  
  

  
 

  
 

  
  

 
 
 

   

       

 
 

  
 

 

   
     

   
  

    

   

  

  
    

   
 

  

PROPOSED 
NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

New Mixed Use Building 
3510 N. Verdugo Road 

(3506-3514 North Verdugo Road) 

The following Negative Declaration has been prepared in accordance with the California Environmental 
Quality Act of 1970 as amended, the State Guidelines, and the Environmental Guidelines and 
Procedures of the City of Glendale. 

Project Title/Common Name: New Mixed Use Building 

3510 N. Verdugo Road, Glendale, CA, 91208, Los Angeles County 
Project Location: 

(3506-3514 North Verdugo Road) 

To demolish the existing buildings and construct a new three-story 
Project Description: 

mixed use project, which consists of 14 residential dwelling units 
(three two-bedroom units, seven three-bedroom units, and four four-
bedroom units) on the upper two floors and 2,762 square feet of 
retail/office space on the ground floor with 49 parking spaces located 
within two levels (ground floor and subterranean level), on an 18,000 
square-foot (0.41 acre) lot, zoned C3-I (Height District I). The overall 
building height will be 41 feet. Common open space and private open 
space are proposed for the residential units. Per Code, the residential 
portion must comply with the R-1250 development standards. As 
proposed, the project requires approval of Standard Variances to 
allow additional lot coverage greater than 50% on the ground floor 
and additional floor area greater than 1.2, and a reduction in the 
minimum 20-foot street front setback to allow residential private 
patios and landscape planters on the second floor deck above the 
ground floor retail space. The project also requires Design Review 
Board approval. 

Project Type: Private Project Public Project 

Project Applicant: 
Hamlet Zohrabians 
3467 Ocean View Blvd., Suite B 
Glendale, CA 91208 
Phone: (818)236-3619 

Findings: The Director of the Community Development, on June 14, 2018, after 
considering an Initial Study prepared by the Planning and 
Neighborhood Services Division, found that the above referenced 
project would not have a significant effect on the environment and 
instructed that a Negative Declaration be prepared. 

Mitigation Measures: No mitigation measures are required. 

Attachments: Initial Study Checklist 

Contact Person: Vilia Zemaitaitis, AICP, Senior Planner 
City of Glendale Community Development Department 
633 East Broadway Room 103 
Glendale, CA  91206-4386 
Tel: (818) 548-2140; vzemaitaitis@glendaleca.gov 

mailto:vzemaitaitis@glendaleca.gov
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